
 

 

May 1, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations 

H-305, The Capitol 

Washington, DC 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for Lago Vista Wastewater Treatment and Collection System Expansion Project in 

fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Lago Vista located at 5803 

Thunderbird Street, Lago Vista, Texas, 78645, United States.  

 

The funding would be used for the or the expansion of the wastewater treatment and collection system 

expansion project for the City of Lago Vista, Texas to expand its wastewater facilities to support growth 

on the west side of Travis County. This project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds as it addresses 

critical infrastructure needs, prevents environmental hazards, and supports regional economic 

development. It is essential for the City of Lago Vista to bring this update this wastewater treatment and 

collection system to keep up with the growth, trajectory, and aged infrastructure of current wastewater 

treatment plants. This project is crucial for West Travis’s future development, opening up new lands for 

development that are currently limited by utility services and allowing for improvement to wastewater 

treatment city-wide. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposed authorized by Title VI of 

the Clean Water Act, 33 U.S.C 1381 et seq.  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Michael T. McCaul 

Member of Congress 


